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FORTY-
FOURTH REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES - “DEVELOPMENT WITH SOCIAL INCLUSION”

DIALOGUE AND LUNCHEON BETWEEN THE HEADS OF DELEGATION, 
THE SECRETARY GENERAL AND THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY GENERAL 
WITH THE HEADS OF DELEGATION OF THE PERMANENT OBSERVER COUNTRIES 

REMARKS BY ROSA BATORÉU,

ALTERNATE OBSERVER OF PORTUGAL TO THE OAS 
Asuncion, Paraguay - June 3, 2013
I would like, first of all to extend my appreciation to Paraguay for having organized this General Assembly and to the Secretary General for having put together once again, this dialogue session with the Observer countries.

The topic of this year’s GA is of the utmost importance to every country in this gathering, non-member states included. Although differences in the areas where national policies are in greatest need may arise from country to country, all the topics covered in the Resolution that will be brought to this GA are very relevant in the fight against inequality and in the promotion of greater economic and social inclusion and in the creation of more opportunities to all members of our societies while fully respecting the human rights of all citizens.

The need to promote greater social inclusion is a major concern of the Portuguese government, be it at home or in the way we have framed the new Strategic Concept for the Portuguese Development Cooperation, in which social inclusion is now intimately linked to sustainable development and job creation.

In an equally focused mode, the Ibero-American cooperation strives to promote inclusion and social cohesion in its cooperation strategies, with a particular emphasis to gender equality, indigenous populations, migrants, handicapped people and social dialogue.

It is also relevant to mention here that Portugal has lent his support to the Latin America and Caribbean Initiative within the OECD and has been advocating, with other partners, a greater integration between member-states and countries in the Western Hemisphere with a view to bring that dialogue to a strategic level.

Needless to say that Portugal has a strong political, historical, cultural and economic relation with countries in South America. A flurry of recent high level visits, in both directions actually, attests to the vitality of these relations. Without being exhaustive, I would just like to mention the high level Portuguese visits to Mexico, Peru, Columbia and Panama, which have been or will be reciprocated and, of course, the intense links at all levels with Brazil.

